

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

July 16, 2019

SENT VIA FIRST CLASS AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

Daniel J. Matsook, Ed.D, Chief Recovery Officer Penn Hills School District 260 Aster Street Pittsburgh, PA 15235 dmatsook@gmail.com

Re: Approval of Financial Recovery Plan

Dear Mr. Matsook:

I am in receipt of the proposed Financial Recovery Plan (Plan) for the Penn Hills School District (District), which was approved by the District's Board of School Directors on June 29, 2019 and submitted to the Pennsylvania Department of Education (Department) by correspondence dated July 3, 2019.

By approving the Plan on June 29, 2019, the District's Board committed to implementing the directives and initiatives contained in the Plan and approved by the Board, including all detailed revenues and expenditures.

The proposed Plan is comprehensive in nature and outlines a path to restoring the District to financial stability. In accordance with 24 P.S. § 6-652-A(d), I hereby approve the Plan. Accordingly, the District is expected to implement the Plan in its entirety.

I again thank you for accepting the challenge of serving as the Chief Recovery Officer for the District and for your efforts working to serve the students and community.

Sincerely,

Pedro A. Rivera

cc: Dr. Nancy Hines, Superintendent

Erin Vecchio, President, Board of School Directors